Mr Bekir Bozdağ
Ministry of Justice
Adalet Bakanlığı
06659 Ankara
Turkey


Dear Minister,

With great concern I heard about the detention of two leaders of Amnesty International Turkey within a month.

On July 5th, police arrested Idil Eser, Director of Amnesty International Turkey,  along with seven other participants and two trainers at a workshop in Istanbul. On July 6, Taner Kılıç, Chair of Amnesty International Turkey, was detained along with 22 other lawyers. All detainees were charged with membership in a terrorist organization, but no credible evidence for this accusation has been presented.

It is worrying that these arrests follow a recent trend of increased persecution of human rights defenders in Turkey. The right not to be arbitrarily detained has been codified in Article 9 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR), which Turkey has ratified. 


I ask you to order the immediate and unconditional release of Idil Eser, Taner Kılıç, and other human rights defenders.

Sincerely,

